
BRISTOL COUNTY RADIO CONTROL CLUB, INC. # 1349 
 

Minutes of Membership Meeting  

                                                                                                         

                                                                                                     May 4, 2016  

 

The monthly meeting of the Bristol County Radio Control Club, Inc. was held in the Northeast Terminal 

Building at the New Bedford Regional Airport on Wednesday, May 4, 2016. 

 

Officers Present: 

President   Gary Carreiro 

Vice President      Chris Ferreira (absent) 

Secretary/Clerk    Gary Barboza  

Recording Secretary    Ed Goulart 

Treasurer      Michelle Brito (absent) 

Safety Officer       Gerry Dupont 

  Contest Director Ned Watts (absent) 

There were 14 members present.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM. 

 

 

Secretary’s Report 

 

The minutes of the April 6, 2016 meeting were read and unanimously accepted. 

 

      Treasurer’s Report 

 

The Treasurer’s Report was read and unanimously accepted. 

 

  

 GENERAL FUND       

April starting balance     $ 7,893.88       

Expenses                 -3,573.47               

Deposit                  1,602.00  

April Ending balance                    $ 5,922.41  

   

            NICOLACI YOUTH AVIATION ACCOUNT       

April starting balance     $ 983.62       

Expenses                  -000.00             

Deposit          5.00  

April Ending balance              $ 988.62  

 

Committee Report 

 

None 

 

 



 

 

Correspondence 

 

None 

 

Unfinished Business 

 

 The April 29
th

 work day at the field was extremely successful bolstered by a great member 

turnout.  All of the scheduled activities were completed. The owners are not expected to be on site 

very often, nevertheless we must be respectful of the property abutters as well as the tenants in the 

newly rented house. The tenants have been approached and seem supportive of our flying 

activities. It was agreed that the starting time will be 9:30a.m. every day, with activities ending at 

dusk. 

 There was signicant discussion about the need for a larger tractor, as well as storage facility, to 

accommodate the enlarged mowing area.  No decision was made at this time.  

 

New Business 

  

 The need for vehicle ID’s was discussed.  Most members felt that a visor type tag would be most     

appropriate.  Gary Carreiro will obtain prices for future discussion. 

 A Calendar of events was decided upon.  The Dave Andrade Memorial Fun Fly will be held on 

Saturday June 18
th

, June 19
th

 rain date.  War bird Day will be held on Saturday July 16
th

, July 17
th

 

rain date.  Both events will be from 9:00a.m. until 3:00p.m. 

 The next meeting may be held at the field pending the weather forecast. 

 It was announced that the club is now in possession of 4 trainers.  The last Saturday of the month 

will be once again dedicated to training new pilots. 

 

 

Comments from the Officers 

 

None 

 

Comments from the members 

 

None 

 

The meeting closed at 8:24 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Ed Goulart 

Recording Secretary  

 

  


